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Swaffham Town Council 
Minutes of the meeting of the Market Management Committee on Monday, 19th April 2021 at 6.30pm via virtual media link.
Councillors:


Mrs J Skinner, Mrs L Beech, Mrs W Bensley, Mr P Darby, 

                                       
Mr C Houghton, Mrs S Matthews.
Non-Councillors:

Mr F Eagle, Mr L Martin (from 6.42pm), Mr D Smith, Mr D Finnis,




Mr P Cross, Mrs H Robinson (from 6.44pm).
Deputy Town Clerk:

Mrs C Smith

Market Superintendent:
Mrs R Ostler
1. Apologies for absence

There were no apologies received.
2. Declarations of interest 

Mr F Eagle declared an ongoing interest as Market Representative, Mr H Eagle, was his brother.
3. Minutes: 
The minutes of the Market Committee meeting on 15th March 2021 were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting. 

4. Outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings.
4.1. MTI funded gazebos and trailer

The Deputy Clerk confirmed six new market gazebos and a new trailer have been ordered. The gazebos would be split with Watton so that each town had a minimum of 8 stalls. It was noted that for larger events there was an agreement in place to share the gazebos so 16 stalls would be made available if needed.
Mr Finnis expressed concern that one of the gazebos that had been used at Watton market had been very muddy. He was reassured by the Deputy Clerk that the Council had stopped using the initial Management company and so this would not happen again.
5. Report from the Deputy Town Clerk regarding Market issues 
5.1. General Market report 
Auction - it was recognised that most stalls were now back on the market, including the auction. The auction was busy at the weekend and whilst there were no formal complaints, there were several comments made on social media which emphasised the need for the auction to ensure their Risk Assessment was being followed.
Red Lion - complaints were received from some traders regarding the tables left outside the Red Lion which obstructed trading. The Deputy Clerk confirmed an email had been sent to Breckland officers to check the agreement in place and ask that the previous stipulation that the area remain clear for the market be enforced.
Casual stalls - will be allowed again from the beginning of May. It was noted that at some point the Regular Licenced Traders would be asked to resume their original pitches, according to their licences and it was suggested that this could be discussed at the June Market Management Committee meeting with a view to this happening immediately after 21st June 2021, government guidelines permitting.
HRH The Duke of Edinburgh funeral – it was noted a two minute silence was held on the previous Saturday.

5.2. Council committee structure review 14th April 
The Deputy Clerk explained a Committee review had been undertaken by Council at the April  Council meeting and it was agreed to amend the name of the Committee to Market Management Committee. A new bi-monthly meeting structure had been discussed however it was unanimously agreed to keep the meetings monthly. Committee members were in agreement a monthly Market Management meeting was appropriate.

6.    Reports from Market Trader Representatives

6.1. Saturday Market: Mr D Smith 
Mr Smith raised concern that some traders were again leaving early which was affecting the afternoon market trade. The Deputy Clerk stressed that all traders needed to remain on the market until 3pm summer (2.30pm winter) for commercial and health and safety reasons.
A reminder to all traders would be added into the next Market circular.

6.2. Auction: Mrs H Cross

Everyone attending had said they were pleased to see the auction back on the market. 
6.3. Friday market:
Mr Smith thought the Friday Market had gone well, it was well attended and everyone had felt safe in the Assembly Rooms with Covid guidelines being adhered to.

6.4. Poultry Auction: Mr F Eagle
Mr Eagle confirmed Defra and the Poultry Auction were still under discussion and a decision was awaited. In the meantime Mr Eagle confirmed the roof was going on the new building during the week.

Cllr Houghton, with the forthcoming August Car Event in mind, enquired whether the race track could still be used as a car park with a possible Park and Ride scheme.
7. Young Trader promotion and criteria for ‘Dragons Den’ competition.
Committee members discussed various considerations for the proposed Young Trader promotion including:
· £100 set up contribution
· Initial minimum three month set up 

· Weekly incentive scheme – to encourage them to return

· Council set up costs

· Insurance cover – a specialist insurance not offered by the National Federation 

· Encourage diversity of products – adhering to current market mix agreement
· Audience – to include only Swaffham or beyond

· Consider 5 candidates for consideration with an initial interview to help support them

· Include mentoring, from existing traders

· Age range – 18-25 year olds

· Opportunity for successful candidate to present business proposal to a Market Management Committee

· Timescales – to be agreed

· Entries by 1st June 2021

· Promotion via social media/local press etc

It was agreed to rework the proposal and circulate it to Committee members for feedback .
8. Late or urgent matters at the Chairman’s discretion.
Pit Parking – Cllr Beech raised concern that the White Hart PH had been using the Pit for deliveries and had now asked if they could use the facility on an ongoing basis. It was highlighted that the Pit was a Breckland car park and Swaffham Town Council were unable to agree this request 
It was noted that on a Saturday the Pit was only available to the Market traders.

Ceres – it was suggested maybe celebrating a new festival on the Market to recognise Ceres - the goddess and patron of agriculture, fertility, grains, the harvest, motherhood, the earth, and cultivated crops. Cllrs Houghton and Beech suggested a possible Roman themed market in September.

Caribbean themed market – a suggestion for discussion at the next Market Management Committee meeting.  
9. Next meeting
Tuesday 18th May 2021, 6.30pm. 
It is planned to hold the meeting in the Assembly Rooms, government guidelines permitting.
      The meeting closed at 7.30pm.                                      Chairman…………………………………………

